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MAY 2010
Dear Comrades:

Spring has sprung. The dirt is blowing and
weeds are growing!! Just in from the District |
Convention. We have a new Senior Vice in the DAV
Auxiliary, Gay Lynn Lee, congratulations to her.

The State Convention or Department Convention
is coming up on June 18-19. This will be in Austin.
Delegates will be elected in the May 8% meeting.
This is going to be a busy meeting.

The Past Vice-Commander, Jerry Johnson, will
be setting up the stores for the annual Forget-Me-
Not Drive. He will set-up with United stores so all
we have to do is sit at the tables and collect the
money. We will be setting up store volunteers for
this fund raiser on Memorial Day weekend, both
Friday and Saturday May 28-29. Please check your
calendar and volunteer for this big event. It will take
all our men and women to have a great fundraiser.

Also, this month we will have our Burial Service
at City of Lubbock Cemetery on East 34 Street.
The date is May 15t at 1:00 p.m. - Inside the gates
of the graveyard is a large Memorial Park with a
statue in the middle - we will meet in this area
because of parking. The service will begin in this

area. Please look sharp and wear your caps.

In Lubbock we continue to be one of the best
and most active chapters in Texas. The other
chapters aspire to be like us. Next year the District |
Convention will be in El Paso but we will vote in that
meeting to host the 2012 District | Convention in
Lubbock. We have some great ideas on how to
host a Convention that will set the standard for the
future. It's great to be in DAV at Chapter 44.

~ Les Beaty, Commander

DAV DEPARTMENT SERVICE OFFICER

This article is for only those individuals receiving
Military Retirement pay.

If you are receiving retirement pay for any
reason you may be eligible for Combat Related
Special Compensation (CRSC).

Here is a list of criteria you must meet to file for
this compensation:

1. Be retired with 20 or more years of active-
duty military service, or retired at age 60 from
the Guard or Reserve and be receiving military
retired pay.

2. Have a disability rating of 10% or higher that
you can relate to combat or combat training.

3. Receive military pay that is reduced by VA
disability payments.

Note: Veterans who waived military
retirement pay for Civil Service credit
are not eligible to apply for CRSC.
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- a direct line. Bring in your_ monthly
retirement statement when you come fo ses

me.
~ Harry J. Carrolt, Department Service Officer

CHAPLAIN'S CORNER

WATCH FOQR_THE DAY -
THE 1! Y

That's the date w ked in for the
memorial and dedication ceremony to bs held al the
City of Lubbock Cemetery following the installation
of additional grave markers for our veteran's
gravesites. The event will begin at 1:00 PM, on
Saturday, 15 May. Please plan on being at the
cemetery at least 30 minutes prior to the starting
time. All of our chapter members are urged to
atfend this very special ceremony honoring our
comrades who are buried in that cemetery.
Representatives of the VFW, American Legion,
and perhaps other veteran andior rmilitary
organizations will be participating. City officials
and the press will also be present.

Those still on our prayer list are:
Lyons; Tom Burtis; Jim and Jean Sh
and Dawn Blakely; Charles Mclnnis; Pat and
Cindy Pattors; Orval and Mary Gryder, Wes and
Karla Daugherty; and John and JoAnn Zahn.
Please contact me if you know of others who
are experiencing difficulties. Phone: 368-0710 -

cl

George
ar; Clyde

Email: imanning@hotmail.com.

In the desert, two different birds thrive. The
vultures see only the dead and stinking
carcasses.  The humminghirds seek out the
lovely blossoms of the cactus. The vultures live
on the dead past. The hummingbirds live on
the fragrant present. Each bird finds what it is
locking for. So do people!

May God continue to pour His richest
blessings upon you.

~ Rod Manning, Chaplain

LEGISLATIVE NEWS

In case you missed the last meeting we elected
officers, the list is as follows:
Commander is Les Beaty
Web Master is Anre Proske
3r. Vice Commander is Robert Strictland
Jr. Vice Commander is Lee Reese
Sec/Treasurer is James Robertsen
haplain is Rob Manning
Adjutant is Rick Penry
Thank you all for participating in business at
haid. In case you didn't notice, the election was
sarly ani we have to install officers within 30 days,
so we will be installing officers at this meeting on
May 8, Ve were able to do this because we are
going to put the charter before the chapter and
make some changes. We will put up the charter for
changes for two monthss, then we will vote on it, then
we will send it to Department and Naticnal for
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approval. Our immediate idea is to change the
election date to February but there are reasons to
do this and we will discuss them. We may advance
some other changes too.

Also, on the legislative agenda, we must put forth
any new legislation to be addressed at District
convention. This is how we affect laws. We will put
forth the proposition that the veterans receiving real
estate tax relief should be able, on their death, to
pass on this benefit with the property to the spouse
or care-giver beneficiary, whomever it may be, until
death or disposal. | think this is a great piece of
business if we can get it into committee and then
onto the floor for vote. Then we send it to our State
Legislature for action in our State Congress.

If anyone has other business that they would like
considered, please bring it to the Chapter for
discussion and action.

~ Les Beaty, Legislation for APRIL 2010

--- OTHER NEWS -
This month is the P.O.W./M..A. Remembrance
Ceremonies and Banquet. | have not received
notice as of yet but this is a upcoming event. We
will help pay for this event and should participate.

Auxiliary members it has been a very busy
month. First let me thank Lucille Doyle, Nina
Lascurain, Karen Scott and Margie Massey for
stepping in and taking care of business for me
in my absence.

DAV AUXILIARY NEWS

i was in the hospital the first week in April. |
am better and did make it to Amarilo. The
District | meeting went very well. There was
not a large turnout this year. Our new District |
line officers are Bertha Dryer, Commander, Gay
Lynn Lee, Sr. Vice Commander, Sylvia Shugert,
Jr. Vice Commander and  Clara Lewis,
Chaplain.

We are going to do hamburgers this
meeting. We will have the buns, meat patties
and cheese - so you bring the trimmings.

Be sure and be here so we can listen to the
report from Karen Scott and the nominating
committee. We also will need an audit
committee.

PLEASE try to attend Saturday MAY 1% at
11:00 AM.IM

~ Gay Lynn Lee, Auxiliary Commander
(806) 832-5827

dekekkdedkdekddkdekk

In January 2010 we had the first part of
RULES OF THE HOUSE
(HERE IS THE LAST PART)
Ifyowopewit ... close it.
If yow move it ... put it bock.
If yowbreak it ... repair it
If yowempty it ... fll i up.
If it rings ... answer it
If it howly ... feed it.
If it cries ... love it





